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President: Sue Droughton –5496 8909 (H)

5498 6699 (B)

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk –5496 2035
Secretary: Glenda Moor -  3385 6160
Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes-5498 6066
FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK.
This past month has probably been one of the busiest months that I can
recall for a long time. In October I attended a community meeting with the
Caboolture Leukaemia Foundation, our local members of parliament were there
along with our Mayor and many local well known business people. 
Our area is desperate for more medical staff, whilst the content didn't directly affect our club and Zonta I was proud of the fact that we were invited and
acknowledged as an important member of the community. 
The same week I attended the Lord Mayor's reception for UNIFEM, where I met up with Stephanie Kratzmann the President of Zonta Brisbane South and through a conversation with Stephanie I discovered we were able to donate all of our left over goods from the emergency packs to an organization BIEDO South
Burnett. Toll Transport donated the cost of transport and now all those
goods will go to women in the bush who are (or their Families) rushed to hospital and who are in need of emergency items.    

The following Saturday we enjoyed Carousel, a fantastic champagne high tea,
meeting the cast, and   a very successful fundraising event. Thank you to
all who made this a very enjoyable afternoon and your beautiful food. As
usual Sara provided fantastic raffle prizes, a HUGE thank you from us all.

Late in October many of us attended high school Award nights and presented
our annual Zonta Club of Caboolture Banksia Bursaries to young deserving
girls in Year 11 in high schools throughout our shire, I was with the official party at Deception Bay High School, and the young lady who won our award was so excited and thrilled to be chosen.  


Last Tuesday night was gift wrapping for the Caboolture Regional Domestic
Violence and cake icing for our ongoing local project, thank you to all who
came along and worked so hard including Sara's girls, & Cathy's friend Chris. 
This week marks the start of 16 days of activism against gender violence and
remembering that the 25th of November is White Ribbon Day. We are advocating
our campaign against violence to women by our stand at the Morayfield Shopping Centre for three days this week. 
Thank you to the Status of Women committee for this display. Thank you to Patricia & Cecil for securing the Morayfield Shopping Gift Wrapping stall, it is a wonderful opportunity for us to fund raise and really boost our bank account.
We just have to make sure that we are able to fill all the days as the centre requires one Zontian to be at the stand at all times. 

Now just a few reminders, a secret Santa gift for the Dinner Meeting to the value of $5, donations for our Christmas Hamper raffle that will be on display at Gift
Wrapping Stand and an optional $5.00 to be sent to Carole for the education of young women in Malawi.
Please advise Glenda if you are bringing guests to our next Dinner Meeting
or if you are unable to attend.

As you know we have money invested with Forresters ANA, we received an
invitation to spend a day with this organisation, so that they could show us
and demonstrate how our money is used in the micro credit system, as Pam
Termont-Schenck is a strong advocate of micro credit I asked Pam to attend
this day as a representative of Zonta Caboolture. We should look forward to
hearing from Pam as to how she spent this day and how she enjoyed it.
Barbara is our final guest speaker for the year in our series of "My Beautiful Career” 

Sue
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TREASURERS REPORT

You should have received this from Pam by now.
A reminder that if you miss a meeting, regardless of apology, you need to pay $5.00 at the next available meeting.  This is an admin fee and is built into our $20 we pay when we have dinner.  If you attend dinner and don’t eat then you still need to pay the $5.

If you are unable to attend a meeting please give Glenda a telephone call on 3385 6160 (a/h)

STATUS OF WOMEN – SERVICE
Many thanks to all my SWS committee members who have so ably carried out their “Assignments” during the year.  

Pam T-S, well done organising the Bursaries and members to attend the awards presentations. Your patience where required is admirable. 
Pam B - thanks for organising the cake project and letting us make messes in your home twice during the year. Thanks to Sandra who shopped for the supplies. The November cake icing and gift wrapping for CRDVS was another night of good fellowship. Our thanks to Blue Care Respite for making their premises available to us. 
Well done to Edith and her “assistant” Sara who organised the birthing kits and thank you to Edith for letting us have our pack up at her home.
 Marie is doing a good job organizing our Seminar for 2008. We have deviated from the original plan and now recommend that we have the seminar on Tuesday 15 or Wednesday 16 in the evening. The seminar will go for 3 hours and cost the club just $15 per person plus a light supper or afternoon tea plus flyers.
 Thank you to everyone who helped with the breast cushions. Stuffing at Glenda’s home was a good fellowship evening. 
A Beachmere resident contacted CAN of Aust looking for assistance with road travel from Beachmere to Brisbane or Nambour where she will soon have 7 weeks of radiation treatment. I referred her to Jurina and her Cancer Support group as CAN does air travel and not road travel. 
The lady also contacted Patricia (Zonta Caboolture) so I gave her a breast cushion with the complements and best wishes from our club.
 Our White Ribbon Day display from 22 to 24 November was time well spent by members as we reached out to help several people affected by domestic violence. We handed out written information, freely distributed our white ribbons and the bracelets supplied by CRDVS and we did a little PR work for our club. 
Thanks to Glenda for the impressive Publicity Display of our clubs activities. 
Our thanks to CRDVS for their supplies and their support and to our members who were able to help at the display.  Donations amounted to a total of $123.85, which more than covered our expenses.
 On behalf of our club, I attended the CRDVS AGM and was presented with a Certificate of Appreciation for the club. I assured them that we look forward to giving them support in 2008 and are excited about their proposed badge project.
 The Community Angles were amazed and thrilled with our quick supply of their request for sewing machines for the Deception Bay Flexible Learning Centre. I will contact them in the new year about their new classroom project and ways that we might possibly be able to give them further assistance. 
 Last but certainly not least, many thanks to Patricia who organized and packed the boxes for Malawi and to Sara who helped her seal them and fill in all the paperwork.
To all members of the SWS committee, your support, input and suggestions have made it all work so well. 
On behalf of the SWS Committee I thank Sara for her skills and hard work in organising fundraising events and also Patricia and Cecil for organizing the Gift Wrapping application etc. We just need everyone to get behind this project.

Many thanks to all those who helped to make the fundraising events successful. Without fundraising there would be no money for our club to carry out our Zonta mission of improving the Status of Women.
 Pam B has done a fantastic job recording all club activities for the report required by District.  Our homemade simple forms will hopefully make it easy for each of us to keep track of our work hours.
This year, Zonta Caboolture has reached out to touch the lives of many people. We should all be very proud of what we have accomplished as a club. 

May your Christmas season overflow with joy spent with loved ones and friends and you have good health and much happiness in 2008, with some good luck and prosperity tossed in as a bonus for being such terrific people.

Helene

Chairman – Status of Women Service
Foresters ANA Community Asset Building

through Patient Capital Education Tour

On Friday 23rd November I shared a very enlightening day with a mixed group of people driving around Brisbane on an educational tour to visit local community organizations that have a mortgage through the Community Trust Investment Fund at Foresters ANA. Zonta Caboolture was invited because we have our money invested in that fund.  I saw the buildings, met the people and heard about the real community benefits created by putting our ‘surplus’ money to good use in local communities.

Known as Patient Capital this form of ethical investment enables community organizations to build their asset base. In doing so they generate equity, which enhances their long term sustainability and independence. These benefits are priceless in a time when community organisations are increasingly dependent of government funding for their survival. 

We visited four community organizations that have received mortgages through Foresters ANA Mutual Society; the Women’s Legal Service, Othila’s Young Women’s Housing Support Service, Nundah Community Enterprise Coop and Sandgate and Bracken Ridge Action Group. At each stop a representative discussed briefly how investment in their organization has benefited them. We also were served morning tea and a delicious lunch at Coffee Express café, the shopfront for the Nundah Coop.

One thing that really sticks in my mind after these visits and discussions with other participants on the tour is the huge need in our communities. If our money can be used to such wonderful ends, than I feel that we are really putting it to double-fold great use; once as an investment in our communities while it is earning us money and secondly when we will use it for our own service projects.

Pam Termont-Schenk


OGANISATION, MEMBERSHIP & CLASSIFICATION 

ORGANISATION

Constitution/Bylaws Working Group (Sandra, Cecil)

A copy of the revised constitution/bylaws is now available and Sandra will email a copy to every member.  The constitution will show:

• the basic sections as per Zonta Bylaws (in black)

• the additions to comply with the Office of Fair Trading regulations (in red)

• a few sections which will involve discussions and decisions for the club, e.g., quorums etc.(in green)

We do not envisage detailed discussions this year but we thought that members would like to have a copy of the whole document.

MEMBERSHIP

Numbers

Our club has 16 members, with three presently on leave (Carol in Africa, Shirley, and Cathy J.) and Barbara moving to Townsville
Survey

Barbara has now summarised each section in the survey.  OMC Committee members have worked on a summary statement and will make this available to members. Suggestions regarding follow-up action for our Club will be presented at the January Workshops.

CHAIR OMC

OMC Committee members thank Barbara for her leadership of the committee, for guiding previous planning meetings, and for the compilation and analysis of the survey questionnaire. OMC members reluctantly say good-bye to Barbara, and wish Barbara and Paul all the best as they move to Townsville in January to be close to family.  

Finally, the OMC Committee wishes our Zontians a happy Christmas and blessings for the New Year.

Cecil Nielson

Acting OMC Chair

FINANCE & FUNDRAISING
December is going to be a big fundraising month for us.  Firstly we have the Christmas Gift Wrapping so please check with Patricia and volunteer whatever time you can spare for this worthy cause.  It’s a lot of fun and the hours go quite quickly especially when we’re busy.  
On the 14th December we have 2 events.  I hope to be putting together a raffle so if anyone would like to donate any non perishable foods, Christmas gifts or other items, please bring them to the meeting on Thursday night.  Secondly the Golf Day at the Hyatt Coolum resort.  We will be running a raffle there and hopefully make about $500.  
Finally, the night of the 14th we are selling our Glowies at the Caboolture Christmas event held in the town square.  We will have a selection of products ranging from $4 to $1.  We need as many Zontians and helpers as possible at this event because as soon as it gets dark we are very popular.  I’m hoping we make $2,000 at least.  Please see me at the meeting to let me know if you are able to help this night.  It is really only from about 6pm until 9.30pm but we will need someone to be there from setup at about 4.00pm.  

Sara Allard

Fundraising Committee
PUBLICITY AND PUBLIC RELATIONS

· Posters were made for White Ribbon Day with collages on the work done by Zonta in our community

· The board would like to recommend that we continue our subscription with Radio 101.5 so that our events can be publicized through the year.
· We have been successful in the application for Gift Wrapping so please get behind this project.

· Six Banksia Awards were presented to schools in the community.

Glenda

Chairman – Publicity and Public Relations.

GIFT WRAPPING STAND

Please let me know what days/hours you are able to work at the Gift Wrapping Stand.  It is a requirement of the shopping centre that one representative from Zonta be in attendance at all times.

Cecil and I have allocated 2 days to the Heart Support Group of which she and Gil are involved, Morayfield Lioness have one day each week, Lifeline have 2 days one week and 1 the following week, Breast Cancer Support Group (decline this year), Pine Rivers Support Group decline as they couldn’t do the days allocated to them and I was unable to change.  Betty Jordan has offered her assistance and another lady contacted me after contacting the Shopping Centre and she is working out with a friend which days/times they can do.  I have also asked people at Aquaerobics, Weight Watchers, Respite, Blue Care Domiciliary, Spiritus, if they are able to help.  So far I have 17 people who have given me hours but there are still MANY slots to fill.  So if you can give a couple of hours here and there it would be appreciated.  
Patricia















